
CLERK OF THE SCHOOL COMMITTEE 
WORCESTER PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

20 IRVING STREET 
WORCESTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01609 

AGENDA #26 
 

The School Committee will hold a regular meeting: 
  

on: Thursday, December 20, 2018 
at: 6:00 p.m. – Executive Session 
 7:00 p.m. – Regular Session  
in: Esther Howland South Chamber, City Hall 

 
    ORDER OF BUSINESS                     ACTION 
 
 
I. CALL TO ORDER 
 

INVOCATION – Pastor Mark Nilson 
  Salem Covenant Church 

 
 PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE  
 
 
 NATIONAL ANTHEM - Worcester Arts Magnet School Special Chorus  
 
 
II. ROLL CALL 
 
 
 
 
 
III. APPROVAL OF RECORDS  

 
aor #8-23  - Clerk 
 (November 26, 2018) 
 
To consider approval of the Minutes of the School Committee Meeting 
of Thursday, December 6, 2018. 

 
 
IV. MOTION FOR RECONSIDERATION - NONE 

 
 
The Worcester Public Schools is an Equal Opportunity/Affirmative Action Employer/Educational Institution and does not discriminate regardless of race, 
color, gender, age, religion, national origin, gender identity, marital status, sexual orientation, disability or homelessness.  The Worcester Public Schools 
provides equal access to employment and the full range of general, occupational and vocational education programs.  For more information relating to 
Equal Opportunity/Affirmative Action contact the Human Resource Manager, 20 Irving Street, Worcester, MA  01609, 508-799-3020. 
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V. IMMEDIATE ACTION         ACTION 
 
gb #8-336.1  - Administration/Mr. Monfredo/Miss Biancheria/ 
 Mr. O’Connell/Mayor Petty/Miss McCullough 
 (December 20, 2018) 
 
To recognize Christine Foley, Coordinator of Andy’s Attic at South 
High Community School, for her role in assisting those in need within 
the community. 
 
gb #8-359  - Administration 
 (November 19, 2018) 
 
Kwaku Nyarko (December 4, 2018)  
 
 
To consider the feasibility presenting of more yearly academic and 
character awards, at the individual school level, to recognize students 
from each grade who excel in and out of school. 
 
 

VI. REPORT OF THE SUPERINTENDENT  
 

ROS #8-15  - Administration 
 (December 12, 2018) 
  
END-OF-CYCLE SUMMATIVE EVALUATION REPORT OF THE 
SUPERINTENDENT 

 
 

VII. COMMUNICATION AND PETITION - NONE 
 

 
VIII. REPORT OF THE STANDING COMMITTEE  
 

The Standing Committee on Finance and Operations met on Monday, 
December 17, 2018 at 5:00 p.m. in Room 410 of the Durkin 
Administration Building. 
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IX.  PERSONNEL           ACTION 
 
  
8-56  The Superintendent has APPROVED the APPOINTMENT of the persons 

named below: 
 
 Elsayyad, Hossam, Teacher, English as a Second Language, Elm Park, 

DOC, Step 2, $67,081 effective November 26, 2018.  License pending: 
English as a Second Language Prek-6. * 

 Freeman, Michael, Assistant Director of Transportation, Bus Yard, 
$90,000 effective November 26, 2018. * 

 Kelly, Kerri, Teacher, Elementary, Burncoat Prep, MA, Step 7, $69,547 
effective November 29, 2018.  Licensed: Early Childhood Prek-2.* 

 Loewen, Kelly, Teacher, English as a Second Language, Grafton Street, 
BA, Step 1, $46,894 effective November 30, 2018.  Licensed: English 
as a Second Language Prek-6. * 

 Mascetta, Jordan, Teacher, Special Education, Jacob Hiatt, MA, Step 
1, $53,048 effective December 10, 2018.  Licensed: Moderate 
Disabilities Prek-8. * 

 Souza, Taryn, Teacher, Music, Sullivan – Goddard Scholars, MA, Step 
8, $75,218 effective November 29, 2018. Licensed: Music – All levels. 
* 

 *prorated 
 
8-57  The Superintendent has ACCEPTED the RESIGNATION of the persons 

named below: 
 
 Holden, Seth, Teacher, Enrichment, Systemwide, effective December 

7, 2018. 
 Isaac, Elizabeth, Teacher, English as a Second Language, Claremont, 

effective November 20, 2018.  
 
8-58  The Superintendent has ACCEPTED the RESIGNATION for Purposes of 

RETIREMENT of the persons named below: 
 
 Borges, Carmelo, Teacher, Elementary, Vernon Hill, effective 

December 3, 2018. 
 Daley, Deborah, Assistant Principal, Nelson Place, effective December 

9, 2018. 
 Keating, Shawn, Teacher, Special Education, North, effective 

December 3, 2018. 
 Tangney, Ann, Teacher, Elementary, Burncoat Prep, effective 

December 3, 2018.  
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  PERSONNEL  (continued)          ACTION 
 

8-59  The Superintendent has APPOINTED the persons named below to the 
position of Cafeteria Substitute Helper, permanent/intermittent at a 
salary of $13.73 per hour, from Civil Service List #318-058, effective 
as shown: 

 
 Michelle DiRoberto 11/27/18 
 Mildred Graham 11/26/18 
 Annah Killebrew 11/28/18 
 Laura Laloi-Joseph 11/28/18 
 Heather Landry 11/28/18 
 Savannah Madera 11/14/18 
 Oscar Rodriguez 11/27/18 
 Peter Salas 11/14/18 
 Felix Sevuvor 12/12/18 
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X. GENERAL BUSINESS         ACTION 
 
gb #7-94.1  - Administration/Miss Biancheria/Mr. O’Connell/ 
 Ms. Colorio/Mr. Monfredo 
 (December 12, 2018) 
 
Response of the Administration to the request to provide a progress 
report on the Career and Technical Education Partnership 
Implementation Grant which provides students opportunities to 
participate in manufacturing and other career pathways at Worcester 
Technical High School. 
 
gb #7-143.1  - Administration/Miss Biancheria/Ms. Colorio/ 

Mr. O’Connell/Mr. Monfredo 
 (December 12, 2018) 
 
Response of the Administration to the request to provide a report on 
the 2017 Annual Bullying Prevention and Education Conference to 
include explanations regarding: 
  
- the six rules in reference to the awareness of bullying and  
- the activities and solutions that will be implemented during the 

2017-18 school year  
 
gb #8-56.1  - Administration/Mr. O’Connell/Miss Biancheria 
 (December 12, 2018) 
 
Response of the Administration to the requests to receive an update 
from the Brockton Public Schools regarding the School Funding 
Lawsuit and a statement as to the Superintendent’s position 
regarding the lawsuit. 
 
gb #8-58.2  - Administration/Mr. O’Connell/Miss Biancheria 
 (December 10, 2018) 
 
Response of the Administration to the requests to: 
 

- provide a report as to recruitment initiatives outside of Worcester 
and  

- seek information from other school districts as to how they recruit 
new teachers. 
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X. GENERAL BUSINESS (continued)       ACTION 
 
gb #8-89.1  - Administration/Mr. O’Connell 
 (December 10, 2018) 
 
Response of the Administration to the request to review the 
Massachusetts Supreme Judicial Court decision in Public Employee 
Retirement Administration Commission v. Contributory Retirement 
Appeal Board (SJC-12331), and make its own modifications, if any 
are required, to its own practices in order to be in full compliance 
with the decision. 
 
gb #8-123.7  - Administration/Miss Biancheria/Mr. Foley/Mr. O’Connell 
 (December 12, 2018) 
 
Response of the Administration to the requests from the FY19 Budget to: 
 

- a Report of the Superintendent on Instructional Technology 
 

- a listing of the expenditures from the Out of State Travel account 
 

- a report on the Unemployment Compensation Account regarding 
funding 

 

- a report on an outside assessment of the current telephone lines 
 

gb #8-128.1  - Administration/Mayor Petty/Miss Biancheria/ 
  Mr. Comparetto/Mr. Foley/Miss McCullough/ 
  Mr. Monfredo/Mr. O’Connell 
 (December 12, 2018) 
 
Response of the Administration to the request to work with the City 
Manager’s office to develop an organizational chart and 
communication procedures for any public safety events in the 
Worcester Public Schools. 

 
gb #8-151.1  - Administration/Miss McCullough/Miss Biancheria/ 
  Mr. Comparetto/Mr. Foley/Mr. Monfredo/Mr. O’Connell 
 (December 12, 2018) 
 
Response of the Administration to the request to provide a progress 
report regarding additional vocational/technical opportunities for 
students not admitted to Worcester Technical High School. 
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X. GENERAL BUSINESS (continued)       ACTION 
 
gb #8-214.1  - Administration/Mr. Monfredo 
 (December 12, 2018) 
 
Response of the Administration to the request to provide a report on 
the allocation of funds after the House and Senate approve the 
Budget. 
 
gb #8-234.1  - Administration/Miss Biancheria/Miss McCullough/ 
 Mr. Monfredo/Mr. O’Connell 
 (December 12, 2018) 
 
Response of the Administration to the request to provide an update 
on the Facilities Master Plan Report, prepared by Symmes, Maine & 
McKee Association, Inc. 
 
gb #8-235.1  - Administration/Miss Biancheria/Mr. Monfredo/ 
  Mr. O’Connell/Miss McCullough 
 (December 12, 2018) 
 
Response of the Administration to the request to provide an update 
on the 2018 Accelerated Repair Projects and include 
recommendations for 2018-19. 
 
gb #8-236.1  - Administration/Miss Biancheria/Miss McCullough/ 
  Mr. Monfredo/Mr. O’Connell 
 (December 12, 2018) 
 
Response of the Administration to the request to provide the 
SchoolDude’s recommendations for 2018-19 and include the 2018 
requests for issues and concerns at school sites. 
 
gb #8-271.1  - Administration/Mr. Foley 
 (December 12, 2018) 
 
Response of the Administration to the request to consider changing the 
date of the Opening of Schools Event in order to give the teachers time 
to prepare their classrooms for the opening of school. 
 
gb #8-289.1  - Administration/Miss Biancheria/Mr. Comparetto/ 
  Miss McCullough/Mr. Monfredo/Mr. O’Connell 
 (December 12, 2018) 
 
Response of the Administration to the request to provide a report on 
all transportation operations that were transferred to the Fremont 
St. facility and include all administrative vacancies that were 
advertised along with new or additional bus routes that were added. 
 
  

Consider with  
gb #8-290.1 and  
gb #8-341.1 
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X. GENERAL BUSINESS (continued)       ACTION 
 
gb #8-290.1  - Administration/Miss Biancheria/Mr. Comparetto/ 
  Miss McCullough/Mr. Monfredo/Mr. O’Connell 
 (November 28, 2018) 
 
Response of the Administration to the request to provide a report on 
the Worcester Public Schools’ bus transportation system and include 
information relative to the ten new buses operated by the Worcester 
Public Schools and indicate the routes of said buses. 
 
gb #8-309.1  - Administration/Mr. Comparetto/Mr. Foley/ 
  Miss McCullough/Mr. Monfredo/Mr. O’Connell 
 (December 12, 2018) 
 
Response of the Administration to the request to interact with the 
City Manager and City Solicitor to make certain that all City of 
Worcester employees are fully informed about the State's guidelines 
regarding appointed and public employees’ public participation in 
political fundraising efforts and endorsements. 
 
gb #8-341.1  - Administration/Miss Biancheria/Mr. Monfredo/ 
  Mr. O’Connell 
 (November 12, 2018) 
 
Response of the Administration to the request to review the process 
by school for requesting changes or additions to bus stops. 
 
gb #8-360  - Mr. Monfredo/Miss Biancheria/Mr. Comparetto/ 
 Mr. Foley/Miss McCullough/Mr. O’Connell/Mayor Petty 
 (November 30, 2018) 
 
To forward letters of congratulations to the following individuals who 
were honored by Friendly House for their outstanding community 
participation as part of its Galaxy of Stars event: 
 

Thomas Toney, Assistant Principal at Grafton Street School 
Terry Walles, Coach at Doherty Memorial High School 
Charles Payson, Honor Student/star athlete at Doherty Memorial 
High School 
Christine Foley, teacher at South High Community School 

 
gb #8-361  - Miss McCullough/Miss Biancheria/Mr. Comparetto/ 
 Mr. Foley/Mr. Monfredo/Mr. O’Connell 
 (November 30, 2018) 
 
To check on the condition of all the flags in the Worcester Public 
Schools and make certain they are well maintained to be flown daily.  

Consider with  
gb #8-289.1 and  
gb #8-341.1 

Consider with  
gb #8-289.1 and  
gb #8-290.1 
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X. GENERAL BUSINESS (continued)       ACTION 
 
gb #8-362  - Mr. Monfredo/Miss Biancheria/Mr. Comparetto/ 
 Mr. Foley/Miss McCullough/Mr. O’Connell/Mayor Petty 
 (December 6, 2018) 
 
To forward a letter of congratulations to Andrea Cook, a Music teacher 
at Burncoat Middle School, for having an article published in the 
Massachusetts Educator’s Quarterly Journal regarding innovative 
approaches to the teaching of music at the middle school level.  
 
gb #8-363  - Miss McCullough/ Miss Biancheria/Mr. Comparetto/ 
 Mr. Foley/Mr. Monfredo/Mr. O’Connell/Mayor Petty 
 (December 6, 2018) 
 
To forward a letter to Ellie Marhefka, a Data Accountability Specialist, 
for her years of dedicated service to the Worcester Public Schools. 
 
gb #8-364  - Administration 
 (December 6, 2018) 
 
To approve a prior fiscal year payment in the amount of $56,497 to 
be made payable to the CollegeBoard. 
 
gb #8-365  - Administration 
 (December 8, 2018) 
 
To consider approval of the following donations: 
 

- $250.00 from CMMB Inc./Kathleen Fitzgerald Fund  to support the 
Exhilarate Worcester Initiative at Woodland Academy 

- $250.00 from Webster Five Cents Savings Bank to support the 
Exhilarate Worcester Initiative at Woodland Academy 

- $3,286.85 from Eventbrite to support the Exhilarate Worcester 
Initiative at Woodland Academy 

- $7,789.50 from the Worcester Arts Magnet Parent Group to 
Worcester Arts Magnet to help fund the purchase of Chromebooks 
and Chromebook cart 

- $500.00 from the Aaron & Gertrude Weiss Donor Advised Fund to 
Goddard Scholars Academy 

- $1,000.00 from the Pappas Scholarship Fund to be used for 
scholarships at Worcester Technical High School 

- $3,000.00 from the Pappas Scholarship Fund to be used for 
scholarships at South High Community School 

- A donation of a Grab-and-Go Serving Cart  valued at 
approximately $10,000.00 to be used at South High Community 
School from the generosity of the PepsiCo Foundation in 
partnership with the National Dairy Council, New England Dairy 
Council and NFL Fuel Up to Play 60.  
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X. GENERAL BUSINESS (continued)       ACTION 
 
gb #8-366  - Mr. Monfredo/ Miss Biancheria/Mr. Comparetto/ 
 Mr. Foley/Mr. O’Connell 
 (December 10, 2018) 
 
Request that the Administration consider having parent conferences 
for K-3 parents during a Professional Development Day in October. 
 
gb #8-367  - Mr. Monfredo/ Miss Biancheria/Mr. Comparetto/ 
 Mr. Foley/Miss McCullough/Mr. O’Connell/Mayor Petty 
 (December 10, 2018) 
 
To forward a letter to Robert Pezzella, Director of School Safety, for 
coordinating the Youth and Drug Conference, sponsored by the 
Worcester Public Schools, which was held at North High School for 
agencies in Central Massachusetts. and select personnel. 
 
gb #8-368  - Mr. O’Connell/ Miss Biancheria/Mr. Comparetto/ 
 Mr. Foley/Miss McCullough/Mr. Monfredo 
 (December 10, 2018) 
 
To review the United States Department of Agriculture Press Release 
No. 0263.18. announcing a “final rule on school meal flexibilities,” and 
to ask the administration to determine whether the rule, which "is 
designed to make meals more appetizing to students, and to reduce 
food waste," warrants any modification in the meals offered to 
students and staff in the Worcester Public Schools. 
 
gb #8-369  - Mr. Comparetto/Mr. Foley/Mr. Monfredo 
 (December 12, 2018) 
 
Request that the Administration provide an update of the Sex 
Education unit in the Health Education curriculum. 
 
gb #8-370  - Mr. Comparetto/Mr. Foley/Mr. Monfredo 
 (December 12, 2018) 
 
Request that the Administration review and make necessary changes 
to discipline policies, if needed, regarding marijuana use. 
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X. GENERAL BUSINESS (continued)       ACTION 
 
gb #8-371  - Administration 
 (December 12, 2018) 
 
To authorize the Administration to submit Statements of Interest to 
the Massachusetts School Building Authority for the following 
Accelerated Repair Projects for 2019:  
 

Burncoat Preparatory School  Roof Replacement 
Lincoln Street School     Boiler Replacement 
Tatnuck Magnet School   Roof Replacement 
Worcester East Middle School Roof Replacement 

 
gb #8-372   Administration 
 (December 12, 2018) 
 
To approve an increase in the FY19 Budget in the amount of 
$3,417,794 in the following accounts reflecting the final state budget 
amounts for Chapter 70 State Aid and other adjustments and adopt 
the general fund budget in the amount of $345,058,676. 
 

Account Account Name & Description Amount 
500-91110 Administration Salaries 

(C. School Based Supervision) 
$90,500 

500-91111 Teacher Salaries  $2,400,794 
500-91123 Non-Instructional Support  

(C. District Support) 
$65,500 

500-91134 Educational Support  
(E. Tutors – Literacy)  

$500,000 

500123-96000  Health Insurance  $361,000 
   

 Total FY19 Budget Adjustments $3,417,794 
 
gb #8-373  - Administration 
 (December 13, 2018) 
 
To align the Attendance Policy from the Student Handbook to the 
Policy Manual. 
 
In Section JH –Student Absences and Excuses , delete the 2nd 
and 3rd paragraphs and insert Numbers 1-5 from page 54 of 
the Student Handbook.  (Annexes A & B) 
 
Insert the first two paragraphs from page 55 of the Student 
Handbook  after paragraph six into Section JH of the Policy 
Manual.  (Annex C) 
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X. GENERAL BUSINESS (continued)       ACTION 
 
gb #8-374  - Executive Session (Administration) 
  (November 28, 2018) 
 
To discuss strategy with respect to collective bargaining and to 
conduct collective bargaining regarding Grievance #17/18-27. 
 
To discuss strategy with respect to collective bargaining for Plumbers 
and Steamfitters - IUPE, if an open meeting may have a detrimental 
effect on the collective bargaining position of the School Committee 
and the chair so declares. 
 
To discuss strategy with respect to collective bargaining for 
Tradesmen - IUPE, if an open meeting may have a detrimental effect 
on the collective bargaining position of the School Committee and 
the chair so declares. 
 
To discuss strategy with respect to litigation – Personnel Matter. 
 

XI. ADJOURNMENT 
    Helen A. Friel, Ed.D. 
    Clerk of the School Committee 

















































































Positions Moved to Fremont Street 
On April 1, 2018, the Transportation Director (John Hennessey) and an Assistant Transportation Coordinator 
(the position was restructured in FY19 to a new position titled “Router”) were moved from the Durkin 
Administration Building to the Fremont Street WPS bus yard facility.   This is the eleventh year that the bus 
yard has operated from the Fremont Street location. The move of these two positions was done in order to 
have all transportation operations and supervision at one location, allow the Transportation Director to 
directly oversee all operations onsite, and to have the Director directly develop and implement a new 
support staff organization that was adopted in the FY19 budget.  In addition, having the all Transportation 
Department staff in one location has enabled the development of a positive climate and culture among 
drivers and monitors that their supervisors are onsite, their supervisors are approachable, and demonstrate 
that all department staff are working together to support the transportation needs of the district.   This 
move has been very well received and has been extremely successful in building a transportation team 
amongst drivers, monitors, support, and administrative staff.   

The move was also intended to provide direct support of an additional eleven big bus routes that the district 
began directly providing this year resulting from not receiving any bids for the athletic transportation 
contract for this year.  This is the first time in known history that the WPS is directly operating big bus 
transportation.   In order to be cost effective in providing athletic transportation, the district also operates 
eleven morning and afternoon routes for home-to-school transportation.  Overall, the transition of eleven 
district-operated big buses saved the district $402,000, with $208,000 invested in new support positions for 
transportation operations (see pages 62 and 176-177 of the FY19 budget book) resulting in FY19 savings 
of $194,000.  The current eleven district-operated big bus routes are attached.  The afternoon routes are 
designed and assumed to be available for athletic transportation daily at 2:15pm.   

Transportation Staffing  
Two recent administrative vacancies were the Assistant Transportation Director (position recently filled) and 
Operations Supervisor (currently vacant after retirement in October).  The district is advertising, recruiting 
and in the process of filling this position as soon as possible.  

Of the eleven district-operated big bus routes, the district has hired eight drivers and has covered the 
remaining routes with “mid-size” bus drivers and licensed support staff throughout the year thus far.  To 
date, 100% of the eleven big bus routes have operated every single day this year.  The district continues the 
civil service hiring process to add big bus drivers (up to the budget amount of 14).   

Transportation Update  
Unrelated to the operation of big bus routes or the administrative office relocations, every year there are 
initial school year start-up issues that are resolved in the first few weeks of school.  The issues are generally 
the same year-to-year and fall under the following categories: 

• Special Education School and Transportation Assignments
• Bus Overcrowding
• New Bus Stop Requests
• Late Buses

Some of these issues were prolonged longer than usual this year and the district and transportation 
administration has been working to determine the root cause and long-term solutions to each of these 
areas.   

ANNEX A
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The following describes these issues and solutions going forward:  

Special Education Assignments 
Students eligible for curb-to-curb transportation on a midsize or wheelchair bus are generally coordinated 
through a Special Education Team Chairperson by submitting a transportation order for the student.  The 
transportation order is uploaded into the district transportation routing software.  Bus routes are then 
scheduled for students accordingly.   

In order for students to be routed properly, all student information in the student database program (SAGE) 
or transportation routing software must be entered correctly.  The student must be active in the system, 
must have the correct home address, the correct “special request” location (daycare or other), and must 
have the correct school or program to attend, and have proper AM or PM designation for preschool 
students.  The Transportation Department does not have the ability to make any of these changes to the 
database and if any of these fields change (student moves, changes school, changes daycare, etc), that 
requires the student’s SAGE system to be updated and uploaded into the transportation software for 
updated routing.  If any of these data elements are incorrect could possibly result in a route change needed 
for the student.  

It is very common for students to move or placements to change during the summer.  To date, there have 
been 2,004 special education transportation route changes made from the beginning of the school year 
through November 15, 2018 accommodating a total of 2,108 students transported on mid-size or 
wheelchair school buses.  Any change in a location for an existing student results in the re-routing of up to 
four bus routes:  the two new routes (morning and afternoon) and the two prior routes (morning and 
afternoon) and the accommodation for a new student changes two bus routes (one morning and one 
afternoon) that need to be identified, scheduled, re-routed appropriately.   

Special Education Transportation Order Solution:  First, the Transportation and Special Education 
Departments will work collaboratively in late June to better identify / anticipate student transportation 
orders for planning purposes to eliminate as many late summer transportation orders (resulting in hundreds 
of route changes) as possible.  Second, the district IT Department will develop a transportation order module 
as part of SAGE that will centralize (and electronically capture) all special education transportation orders 
and will allow appropriate transportation, special education, and district administrators to view the status 
of the order (pending, approved, completed, etc.).  These transportation orders will be tracked in SAGE from 
submission to completion and will also track the frequency of address changes, school changes, and other 
relevant information.   This transportation module will be scheduled to be in place for the 2019-20 school 
year.   

Bus Overcrowding 
Scheduling and routing of school buses for the upcoming school year begins in early summer after the 
student enrollment database is “rolled over” to the new school year.  Students eligible for transportation 
(distance or safety reasons at the elementary level) are routed on bus routes based on vehicle capacity and 
efficient use of the school bus.    Overall, bus routes do not change significantly change from year-to-year.  
The adjustment and balancing of routes based on student enrollment (mostly as students transition to into 
middle and high schools) occurs based on expected ridership estimates.   The district uses bus passes at the 
secondary level to manage bus loads.   The bus passes are provided by the schools to students based on 
bus routes that are loaded by the Transportation Department into the district’s SAGE program.  Often, bus 
passes are distributed by the schools towards end of September when all school start up issues are 
resolving. Prior to that, the Transportation Department receives actual ridership headcounts at the 
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beginning of the year from bus drivers and balances ridership loads as quickly as possible.  In this interim 
time between the start of the school year and the issuance of bus passes is typically when the greatest 
number of overcrowding issues occur.  Often, we find that non-eligible riders (those that board buses before 
bus passes are assigned and live less than 2 miles from school) contribute to most of the overcrowding 
issues.  We also see when students that enroll in the district or change schools (move) during the summer 
after the database “rollover” may contribute also, but far less often, to overcrowding issue as well.  All of 
these issues are rebalanced or resolved as soon as possible.    

Solution:  The district Transportation Department proposes that all bus passes will be generated for students 
in the summer and distributed to the school to be handed to students on the first day of school.    Presently 
the bus pass is a simple paper card, and the district can continue this method, but the district is also 
exploring bus passes encoded with RFID technology (radio-frequency identification) can be linked to 
existing GPS technology on buses.  This technology can be used for immediate and accurate passenger 
counts to allow for quicker response to any overcrowding issues.  This technology can also be linked to a 
secure parent portal that informs parents/guardians if and when their student got on and off their school 
bus and at which location.  This new technology is in the early stages of research, study, and cost analysis 
and no recommendation from the Administration is provided at this time.  

New Stop Requests (also response for gb#8-341) 
The Student Handbook (page 44) describes the process for new stop requests as, “all requests for additions 
or changes of school bus stops must be made through the student’s school principal or designee.”  The 
district evaluates and processed new stop requests from schools (not directly from parents/guardians).  The 
process is slightly different for private, parochial, and charter schools, as the district requires these students 
to apply for transportation on an annual basis.  As part of the application process, stop requests are 
considered based on a number of factors as described below.   

New stop requests are evaluated based on safety, distance from school, and reasonableness issues. 
Instances where student safety is an issue is prioritized and addressed as soon as the safety issue is 
confirmed.  Stops may be added to the existing trip or routes may change depending on how the new stop 
impacts existing routes to the school.  Generally, new stop requests around distance from school occurs 
when students are newly enrolled in citywide programs (WTHS, Burncoat fine arts, Goddard Scholars, etc.) 
and the student enrolled late or the student database for school / academy within a school assignment is 
incorrect.  While students maybe expected to be up to a mile from their assigned bus stop, every reasonable 
effort is made to accommodate requests much closer to home when possible.     

To date, there have been nearly 500 changes to big bus route this year through November 14, 2018.  This 
total is approximately 130 more (or 40% more) than the five-year previous average through the same point 
in time of the year.    

Solution:  The district is exploring a new electronic workflow management module that can track all new 
bus stop requests and will allow the district transportation liaisons to have real-time information regarding 
the status of the request to be able to share with the parent/guardian or school.   

Late Buses and Solutions:  
The district attributes the vast majority of late buses this year to the following reasons: (1) driver absence 
(combined routes), (2) overcrowding (double-tripping routes), (3) loading times, routing / traffic and road 
construction issues, and (4) chronically late buses. 
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When driver absences in excess of any spare drivers occur, routes are often combined resulting in extended 
route times and lateness to the next schools (or in some cases the bus doesn’t show up).  As of November 
15, 2018, since the WPS took on 11 big bus routes this year from Durham, these bus routes have operated 
at 100% coverage this school year.   However, the district continues to monitor Durham School Services 
driver absences, daily bus shortages, or reported bus delays.   The district withholds payments when buses 
do not operate; Durham has indicated that they do not intend to self-reduce billing to the district for these 
non-operated/combined buses.  The Administration has developed a reporting protocol for schools to 
report late bus issues so that Transportation Department can explore these issues with Durham (and deduct 
payment as warranted and authorized under the contract).  

While addressing overcrowded buses, in some cases buses had to “double-trip” the run – taking one group 
of students to/from school and returning for the remaining group.  This caused some of the late buses 
earlier in the year and these are immediately resolved when overcrowding loads are rebalanced.  The ability 
to reduce/eliminate early year overcrowding (see solution on previous page) will also eliminate late buses 
in subsequent trips. 

The planning of routes assumes reasonable time for student dismissal, loading, and buses leaving school 
property.  Delays at one school cause a ripple of delays at other schools later in the day.  In our study of 
late buses this year, we experienced a number of instances that the dismissal, loading, and exiting of buses 
was taking much longer than anticipated (or in some cases needed).  There are a variety of contributing 
site-by-site factors to these delays.  In many cases, we have encouraged schools to be more efficient with 
the dismissal process.  In other cases, we need to segregate student / parent traffic patterns where possible. 
The Administration has also identified street flow issues that should is being looked at for future traveling 
efficiencies as well.   These issues will be continually addressed as needed going forward.  

In some cases, trips may be scheduled too efficiently (too tightly), and they need to be adjusted based on 
current conditions: construction, traffic, or otherwise to allow for greater travel time.  Sometimes these 
issues may be temporary and other cases the solution requires a routing change.  This issue most often 
occurs in buses that are travelling across the city to/from citywide programs.   

Finally, a recent review of several chronic late buses indicate that the buses are (1) not combined, (2) there 
has been no overcrowding issues earlier in the day/route, and (3) there are no traffic/road construction 
issues impacting arrival times.  Simply stated, the Administration believes that there is ample time to arrive 
at the next school on time for dismissal or arrival.    

Student Transportation is an important link for the 12,000 students that board buses each day.  The 
timeliness of the buses is important so that students have the full instructional day available to them, so 
that parents can get to work or other obligations on time, and so that schools can operate smoothly without 
interruption in schedules.   The proposed solutions will make significant improvements in scheduling and 
balancing of buses in a more efficient and effective manner.  The district expects to be held accountable for 
the performance of the 11 big bus routes and 35 mid-size bus routes that the WPS operates.  The district 
will hold all contracted vendors accountable for the routes that have been assigned to them as well.   
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X. GENERAL BUSINESS  ITEM  -  gb #8-368 
 Mr. O’Connell/Miss Biancheria/ S.C. MEETING  -   12-20-18 
 Mr. Comparetto/Mr. Foley/Miss McCullough/ 
 Mr. Monfredo 
 (December 10, 2018) 
 
 
 
ITEM: 
 
To review the United States Department of Agriculture Press Release No. 
0263.18. announcing a “final rule on school meal flexibilities,” and to ask the 
administration to determine whether the rule, which "is designed to make 
meals more appetizing to students, and to reduce food waste," warrants any 
modification in the meals offered to students and staff in the Worcester Public 
Schools. 
 
 
 
 
PRIOR ACTION: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BACKUP: 
 
The rule 
“Provides the option to offer flavored, low-fat milk to children participating in 
school meal programs, and to participants ages six and older in the Special 
Milk Program for Children (SMP) and the Child and Adult Care Food Program 
(CACFP); Requires half of the weekly grains in the school lunch and breakfast 
menu be whole grain-rich; and Provides more time to reduce sodium levels in 
school meals.” 
See:https://www.usda.gov/media/press-releases/2018/12/06/responding-
needs-local-schools-usda-publishes-school-meals-final). 
 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION OF MAKER: 
 
Refer to the Administration. 
 
RECOMMENDATION OF ADMINISTRATION: 
 
The Administration concurs with the maker. 

https://www.usda.gov/media/press-releases/2018/12/06/responding-needs-local-schools-usda-publishes-school-meals-final
https://www.usda.gov/media/press-releases/2018/12/06/responding-needs-local-schools-usda-publishes-school-meals-final
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